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ADTC BARKS AND BYTES NEWSLETTER 

FEBRUARY 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WOOF YOU 

BE MY 

VALENTINE? 

 

 

 

Welcome to February, the shortest month of the year. I am starting February’s newsletter with this 

information. Last month I had put in information under a FOR YOUR INFORMATION COLUMN for a 

website written and developed by AKC Judge John Cox, called RANDOM LITTLE TIDBITS. At the time of 

the writing, I had not checked his website for a while, so I figured by typing in RANDOM LITTLE TIDBITES 

by John Cox, it would come up. Which it did. However, I could not get my computer to click on and to 

open the various topics he wrote about. By now I believe there are around seventy some topics. I do 

not know if anyone has tried to find the website and then click on to it, but I hope you had better luck 

then I did. I finally found an address for it which works. If you want to check out RANDOM LITTLE 

TIDBITES please use this address. https://saintbernardarchive.com/library. I highly recommend it and 

there is so much valuable information on it no matter what level of training you are at. And I might 

add, he writes about the things that judges look for. It is well worth your time to check back every so 

often and read what he is offering for FREE! 

https://saintbernardarchive.com/library
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Since we are in the midst of winter, I want to repeat something I had mentioned several times last 

year. Please remember to check your emails to be sure that we are having training on either 

Wednesday or Thursday or both. Since we never know what the weatherman will bring us, be sure to 

err on the side of caution by checking your emails before coming to training. 

At the January meeting we had the election of our officers for 2022. We listed the officers in the 

December and January newsletter. Be sure to thank all those who volunteered to be on the Board. 

And we welcome a new member to the Board, Joanne Stock. Thank you, Joanne, for volunteering. We 

would also like to thank Carol McCarthy for having served as our Board Recording Secretary and for 

having done such an excellent job! 

 SPECIAL THANK YOU AND CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE MEMBERS WHO VOLUNTEERED TO SERVE 

ON THE BOARD THIS YEAR. It is so important to have members volunteer for jobs that are needed to 

keep ADTC a great dog training club. We offer weekly training almost every Wednesday and Thursday 

all year with a few exceptions and some weather-related cancellations. Last month we listed our 

trainers so be sure to thank them as well. 

Training has resumed and shows are starting up. You can find a list of shows on  www.InfoDog.com 

 and the AKC website, under “Results and Events.”  For some shows, you must get your application in 

as soon as it opens because they fill so quickly. Also be sure to check on the OPENING DATE as well as 

the CLOSING DATE. I have found that some do not have an opening date but if the premium list is 

there, then you can assume that it is open and that they are taking entries. You do not have to enter 

your dog in trials to enjoy the time spent training him or her. Some of our members just enjoy coming 

to class with no intention of “ever” showing their dog in a trial. They just enjoy the training and 

meeting with others with similar interests…the love of our dogs.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.infodog.com/
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*TRAINING* 

Here are the training times for the present. Since the times have changed to being a little earlier than 

they previously were, General Meetings will now start at 6:30PM. We hope that those training stay 

for the meeting and support your Club. Drop ins are welcome but please get in touch with the 

instructor to make sure they have enough room for you.  

WEDNESDAY 

4:30PM TO 5:30PM  OPEN     PHYLLIS BRODERICK INSTRUCTOR & 

DUSTY SPRINGER ASSISTANT 

 

5:30PM TO 6:30PM SHOW READY NOVICE/   PHYLLIS BRODERICK INSTRUCTOR & 

& NOVICE/BEGINNER NOVICE  DEBBIE ACHENZIE ASSISTANT 

 6:30PM TO 7:30PM  UTILITY     PHYLLIS BRODERICK INSTRUCTOR 

THURSDAY 

9:30AM TO 10:30 AM  UTILITY      ANNA GUGLIELMO    

10:45AM TO 11:45AM  OPEN     ANNA GUGLIELMO 

12:00PM TO 1:00PM  NOVICE     DUSTY SPRINGER INSTRUCTOR & 

DEBBIE ACHENZIE ASSISTANT 

 

*MANDATORY MASKING FOR ALL TRAINING AND CLASSES* 

Effective immediately, until further notice, all members of ADTC and the public attending any ADTC 

classes will be required to wear a mask and maintain a social distancing of general six feet while 

attending any indoor training, classes, or meetings. This also applies to any member renting ring space 

on Thursdays. This will be strictly enforced for the health and safety of our trainers and members 

attending classes. 

 

*RALLY* 

Linda Krasley’s Master class has started on January 13 and will continue into this month. You can 

contact her at lindakrasley@outlook.com. Please note that this is her new address. There is an 

afternoon class from 3:15PM to 4:15PM and an evening class from 6:30PM to 7:30PM. Drop ins are 

welcome but please call her first to make sure there is room for you.  

Linda is planning a Novice class starting on February 24. You do not need to have a novice title, nor do 

you have to take your dog off leash if you are not comfortable doing so. She will be teaching the signs 

mailto:lindakrasley@outlook.com
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with an emphasis on keeping your dog with you. Students will also be learning footwork and rear end 

awareness and movement. Again, contact her if you are interested in signing up or have any questions. 

*RING RENTALS* 

If you are interested in renting either the whole or half the room, please contact Phyllis to see what is 

available. Just remember to put away anything that you get out back on the jump cart. That includes, 

gates, jumps, cones, etc. unless the next rental tells you they want to use them. You may share the 

room with others. Please call Phyllis to see what is available. 

*POINT SHOW*   

Cris Courduff wants to thank everyone who donated to our awards for the point show in May. She is 

pleased to report that all rosettes for obedience and AM and PM rally have been spoken for. Also, she 

reported that all the specialty rosettes have also been sponsored.  

MANY, MANY THANKS TO ALL WHO DONATED TO OUR AWARDS FOR OUR POINT SHOW IN MAY!! 

AND THANK YOU CRIS FOR HEADING THIS IMPORTANT COMMITTEE! Giving such nice prizes attracts 

more people and dogs to enter our trial. If any members remember the Lehigh Valley Kennel Club 

trials in this past December, qualifiers got a nice gift, either a small flashlight (so handy) and tote bag. 

It is just a nice touch to thank those who enter. 

See the “Save The Date” flyer in this newsletter for more information on the show which will be held 

in Barto on May 21. Remember we always need volunteers to steward and to help with the show. So, 

mark the date on your calendars and be ready to volunteer! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*SUNSHINE CLUB* 

 

The club sent the following cards out in the last month: 

• Get well to Irwin Linker. 

• Sympathy card to Judy LaBelle on the passing of her husband. 

• Sympathy card to Terry Papineau on the passing of her mother. 

Please send cards to these members. I know that it will be greatly appreciated.  
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SAVE THE DATE – ADTC POINT SHOW – Saturday May 21, 2022!! 

New Site – Orchard Hills Training Center in Barto, offers ample parking and indoor bathroom 

facilities. 

Besides our beautiful 1st thru 4th place Rosettes, Cris has also found great trophies for the four 

placings. AND Karen Belmont has again agreed to make hand-made Tug Toys along with our other 

toys for all qualifiers. 

Judges – Ted Walshesky – BN, N, O, PO 

                 Jean Nocilly – U, PU, PN, Veteran 

    Josie McAuliffe – AM & PM Rally Trials 

Trophy donations should be into Cris by January 31, 2022, and will be listed in the premium if you 

wish. As we get closer to the show, we will need volunteers for set up, judges’ hospitality, food 

donations and of course stewards.  

 

We will keep the membership updated monthly, and please feel free to reach out with questions. 

 

Gail James – New Show Chair 
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*CONNIE CLEVELAND SEMINAR* 

Back by popular demand, we were able to schedule the Connie Cleveland Seminar for Saturday and 

Sunday, October 29 and 30th. It will be held   at the Macungie Memorial Building, and Kathy Pugh has 

agreed to take the reservations. SO … SAVE THE DATES!!! 

 

*MEMBERSHIP*    

Debbie Achenzie is still finalizing and updating the 2022 club membership list. Once totally finalized, 

Debbie will send out the list to all members via email. 

 

*WHO IS NEW* 

Debbie also reported that we have no new members to report this month. 

 

*MEMBER OF THE MONTH* 

Dusty Springer is back to handling Publicity, which includes the Member of the Month. Dusty will be 

revamping the Member of the Month column and is hoping to feature some of our newer members 

so we can all get to know them. So, look for a Member of the Month in today’s newsletter. 
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Sally Campbell: ADTC Member of the Month 

I have been living with Irish setters since the early 1970’s. My first 
Irish had her CDX and was fully trained through UD, but she could 
not compete due to arthritis. She had to jump 36” and would always 
clip the bar. She could do 34”, but the extra 2” was just too much. 

I currently have Mamie, aka Ch Ramblin’ Red Slamdunk Hostess with 
the Mostest, BN, TKN, CGC. Mamie is 6 1/2. We train in obedience, 
rally, and agility. I met Mamie when she was 9 months old. She had 
been kept by her breeder, along with a sister and two brothers to be 
shown in the breed ring. Her breeder soon realized that she needed 
more attention than could be given in the kennel and asked if I was 
interested in a dog. I had recently lost Duffy and was looking for 
another Irish. She was the clown of the litter and definitely needed 
obedience work. She also needed a lot of activities to keep her 
occupied, so agility was another activity that we added. I think of all 

the activities, we like agility the best. Mamie’s tail never stops wagging when we are in the ring. She 
has a good time, and I like the exercise. 

Mamie first completed her championship in the breed ring. She also has 5 points, including one major 
towards her grand championship. She has earned the beginner novice title, the CGC, and the novice 
tricks title. She also recently received her P1 Standard title in USDAA agility. She has other Q’s in USDAA 
agility and will continue to compete to earn other titles. She is also working for her Rally Novice title. 
She has 1 Q, but COVID has put trials on hold for us. 

In addition to my membership in ADTC, I am currently a member of the Lehigh Valley Dream Weavers 
Agility Club and the co-chair of their agility trials. I am involved in other service activities, but none that 
are dog related. In the 70’s I trained with the Lehigh German Shepherd Dog Club, and I was an assistant 
instructor for their obedience classes. I also judged a few matches in that time span.  

In my experience, the biggest challenge with an Irish setter is focus. They are hunting dogs, and their 
noses tend to get them into trouble. Most also do not respond well to drill. If they have done something 
once or twice, that’s enough. So short training periods work better for them. 

I had a male Irish named Wizard, who was competing for his novice obedience title. We were at a trial 
near Dulles airport in the summer; it was 95+ degrees, with high humidity—a brutally hot day. Wizard 
had 198 1/2 going into the long sits and downs, and at that time we had to do a one-minute sit and a 
three minute down, with all the dogs lined up across the ring. He was fine with the long sit, but about 
one minute into the long down, he looked over at the judge’s table, got up, and lay down in the shade 
for the remaining time. The judge started to laugh, and said in a big southern drawl, “That’s one smart 
dawg.” Needless to say, our 1981/2 went south fast. 

My advice to new handlers is to work on attention exercises from the beginning. You should become 
the most important thing in your dog’s life. 
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ADTC MEMBER OF THE MONTH NOMINATION FORM 

 

Any member of ADTC is eligible for recognition as a member of the month. To nominate someone, 

please complete the following form and return it to Dusty Springer. Forms may be submitted by 

mailing them to Dusty Springer at 1242 W. Minor St, Emmaus, PA, 18049, or by emailing them to 

bohooch@yahoo.com. 

 

First and last name of nominee: 

 

 

Why is this ADTC member being nominated? (For example, this person has helped me to train my 

dog when I was a new member, this person made me feel welcome, this person has served ADTC in 

numerous capacities for many years, etc.). 

_________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Date nominated ________________________________________________________________ 

 

If readily available, Nominee's contact information: 

_________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________ 

Please note:   The nominee will be contacted within a week after the form has been received. 

However, inclusion of the nominee’s article in the newsletter is dependent on how quickly he or she 

responds to the request for information and a picture. Also, a nominee may choose to decline to 

participate in the program. Thank you. 

 

ADTC/rab  

Dec-28-2021

mailto:bohooch@yahoo.com
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*AWARDS PROGRAM*  

On January 8, Debbie Achenzie sent out an email from Judy Lasso listing those who applied for an 

award from the Club in April. We are listing those who were included on this list. Please let Judy know 

if something is incorrect or that you did not get listed even though you got a title in 2021. However, 

you had to have the information to her before December 31, 2021, or she will not accept it. 

And a very SPECIAL CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL who have finished a title in 2021. It is such a great 

thing to be recognized by the members of Allentown Dog Training Club for all you and your dog’s hard 

work. What a fun thing it is to forge a great partnership with your Best Friend. 

 MEMBERS WHO WILL BE GETTING RECOGNITION FOR THE YEAR, 2021.  

Debbie Achenzie, Barbara Artim, Lindsay Bockman, Rachel Bockman, Wilma Brucker, 

Cris Courduff, Allen Dengler, Anita Dengler, Linda Eldon, Lois Glass, Anna Guglielmo, 

Jacqui Hartranft, Diane Hilberts, Susan Iobst, Barbara Katz, Berdell Koch, John Landis, 

Irwin and Lois Linker, Steven Markowitz, Sharon Merkel, Jacqueline Hill, Mary 

Minnich, Terry Papineau, Debra Petrusjanz, Kathy Pugh, Barbara Ryan, Susan Sacco, 

Judith Skorup, Kathy Stehly, Joanne Stock, James Stock, Anne Wheeler 

 

There will be more information on when and where we will be holding the banquet. As soon as we 

know the date be sure to mark your calendars. You do not have to be a recipient to attend as all are 

welcome to come and congratulate all our award winners and we hope that all will. It is a nice night 

for fun and a great way to get to know more members.  

 

*ACHIEVEMENTS* 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE MEMBERS WHO PARTICIPATED IN THE COMPANION DOG SPORTS 

PROGRAM KNOWN AS CDSP. This is not an AKC obedience program but one which was started many 

years ago and many of our members participate in it. It is a great way to get dogs started in obedience 

and nice for older dogs who need a lower jump height. Rather than forget a member who is getting a 

RANKING CERTIFICATE this year, we are urging members to check out the CDSP website for the list of 

Rankings. If you would like to have your ranking listed in the March newsletter, just send it to Jacqui 

and Rita. It is a great honor to be listed in the TOP TWENTY DOGS in their obedience program as it is 

a Nationwide listing. 
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RALLY NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIP ELIGIBILTY LIST 

For those members who participate in Rally, the AKC has released the list of those eligible to 

participate in the Championship which will be in July in Wilmington, Ohio. It is about a day’s drive from 

this area. You can check out the list which is in categories of Novice, Advanced, Excellent and Masters. 

The Rally National Championship for 2022 will give you all the information. However, for those who 

wish to enter, there will be a drawing of names and hopefully your name will be drawn. 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OUR 

ALLENTOWN DOG TRAINING CLUB 

MEMBERS WHO MADE THE ELIGIBILITY 

LIST. You are welcome to let us know if 

you are on the list and if you are planning 

to go if your name is drawn. 

 

 

 

*UPCOMING EVENT* 

Since we are sending out congratulations 

to those members who are listed in the 

Companion Dog Sports Program national 

rankings, Let’s Speak Dog will be holding a 

trial on April 16. It will be at their facility in 

Plainfield Township outside of Easton. For 

those who are interested, please go on 

the Let's Speak Dog website or the CDSP 

upcoming events website. They have 

venues in Starter Novice, Novice, Open, 

Utility and Versatility. Do check the CDSP 

website for more information. 
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I made up a Super Bowl quiz for you to have fun with. The quiz asks some basic 

football knowledge questions, and some questions specific to the game that day. A 

lot of the questions are just plain luck like whether Coke 

or Pepsi will have the first commercial; other questions 

may ask who will score first, etc. Most of these 

answers are determined during the game. You can 

use this as a party game for your Super Bowl party by 

having each guest answer the questions ahead of time 

and see how many questions they get right at the end of the game or just enjoy 

the quiz for yourself! It's just something fun to do! Your homework assignment is 

to just enjoy the game! May the best team win! Rita Brian 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

THE QUIZ:  

35 Questions about Super Bowl LVI – February 13, 2022 

(Circle your answer to each of the questions) 

1. What teams are playing in today’s Super Bowl? 

A. Kansas City Chiefs vs San Francisco 49er’s 

B. Pittsburgh Steelers vs Dallas Cowboys 

C. Cincinnati Bengals vs Los Angeles Rams 

D. Philadelphia Eagles vs Green Bay Packers 

E. Tampa Bay Buccaneers vs Buffalo Bills 

 

2. In what city is the Super Bowl being played? 

A. Detroit 

B. Inglewood 

C. Tampa 

D. San Diego  

 

3. At the coin toss, what will the player call? 

A. Heads 

B. Tails 

 

4. What will the result of the coin toss be? 

A. Heads 

B. Tail 

 

5. What is the name of the head coach of the Cincinnati Bengals? 

 

6. What is the name of the head coach of the Los Angeles Rams? 
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7. Today’ Super Bowl is Super Bowl number _________? 

 

8. Who will score first? 

A. Cincinnati Bengals  

B. Los Angeles Rams 

 

9. How many Super Bowls have gone into overtime? 

A. 1 

B. 2 

C. 3 

D. None 

 

10. Who will score the first field goal? (not an extra point, but a 

field goal) 

A. Cincinnati Bengals 

B. Los Angeles Rams 

C. Neither team will score a field goal 

 

11. What team lost last year’s Super Bowl? 

A. New England Patriots 

B. Carolina Panthers 

C. Kansas City Chiefs 

D. Denver Broncos 

E. St Louis Rams 

 

12. Who will not perform at the Super Bowl?  

A. Eminem 

B. Jennifer Lopez 

C. Snoop Dog 

D. Kendrick Lamar 

E. Dr. Dre 

 

13. Who will be ahead at the end of the first quarter? 

A. Cincinnati Bengals 

B. Los Angeles Rams 

C. Tie Score 

 

14. How many instant replay challenges can a team have per half in 

the Super Bowl? 

A. Two 

B. Three 

C. Unlimited 

D. None 
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15. Who starts off every play with the ball in his hands?  

A. The kicker 

B. The quarterback 

C. The center 

D. The running back 

E. None of the above 

 

16. Who will be ahead at halftime? 

A. Cincinnati Bengals 

B. Los Angeles Rams 

C. Tie 

 

17. How long is a football field from the back of one end zone to the back of the opposite end 

zone? 

A. 100 yards 

B. 110 yards 

C. 120 yards 

D. 130 yards 

E. None of the above. 

 

18. Who will punt first in today’s game? 

A. Cincinnati Bengals 

B. Los Angeles Rams 

C. There will not be any punts. 

 

19. Which team will receive the kickoff in the second half? 

A. Cincinnati Bengals 

B. Los Angeles Rams 

C. The officials 

D. A fan 

 

20. How many total players are allowed on the football field at one time? 

A. 11 

B. 22 

C. 24 

D. 30 

 

21. After the coin toss, which soft drink commercial will we see first? 

A. Coke (including Diet Coke) 

B. Pepsi (including Diet Pepsi) 

C. Mountain Dew 

D. Dr. Pepper 

E. Sprite 

F. Other 
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22. How many points is a safety worth? 

 

23. Today’s Super Bowl will be played on grass or Astro-turf?  

 

24. Who will make the first catch for the Cincinnati Bengals? 

A. Tee Higgins 

B. Ja’ Marr Chase 

C. Tyler Boyd 

D. Drew Sample 

E. Someone else 

 

25. Who will make the first run of more than 5 yards for the Cincinnati Bengals (not a wide 

receiver)? 

A. Chris Evans 

B. Joe Burrow 

C. Joe Mixon 

D. Samaje Perine 

E. Someone else 

 

26. Who will make the first catch for Los Angeles Rams? 

A. Odell Beckman, Jr. 

B. Robert Woods 

C. Cooper Kupp 

D. Van Jefferson 

E. Someone else 

 

27. Who will make the first run more than 5 yards for Los Angeles Rams (not a wide 

receiver)? 

A. Darrell Henderson 

B. Sony Michel 

C. Jordan Fuller 

D. Raymond Calais 

E. Someone else 

 

28. Which team will have the first turnover (fumble or interception)? 

A. Cincinnati Bengals 

B. Los Angeles Rams 

C. There will be NO turnovers. 

 

29. Which team will score the first touchdown? 

A. Cincinnati Bengals 

B. Los Angeles Rams 

C. There will be NO touchdowns. 
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30. Which team will challenge a play first? 

A. Cincinnati Bengals 

B. Los Angeles Rams 

C. There will be no coach’s challenge. 

 

 

 

31. Who will win the Super Bowl? 

A. Cincinnati Bengals 

B. Los Angeles Rams 

 

 

 

 

32. Who will be the MVP of Super Bowl LVI? 

 

 

33. A 30-second commercial during Super Bowl LVI will cost how much? 

A. $1 million 

B. $3 million 

C. $5 million 

D. They are FREE. 

 

34. What is the name of the Super Bowl Trophy given to the winning team? 

A. NFL Championship Cup 

B. World Champion Trophy 

C. Super Bowl Trophy 

D. Vince Lombardi Trophy 

E. The Heisman Trophy 

F. The World Cup  

 

35. What will the COMBINED total score be?  

 

 

HOPE YOU ENJOYED THE SUPER BOWL QUIZ!!! 
 
 

ANSWERS WILL BE MADE AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST AFTER THE GAME IS PLAYED - E-MAIL 

RABKAB@COMCAST.NET AND MAKE SURE TO ADD TO THE SUBJECT LINE – SUPER BOWL QUIZ! 

RITA BRIAN

mailto:rabkab@comcast.net
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 ALLENTOWN DOG TRAINING CLUB  
GENERAL MEETING  

Date: January 12, 2022 
MINUTES  

 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:38 p.m. by President Chuck Achenzie. 

 

Minutes  

The membership had before it for approval the minutes of the general meeting held on December 8, 

2021. No corrections or additions were noted. Debbie Achenzie moved to accept the minutes as posted on 

the website. The motion was seconded by Gail James and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

 

Treasurer’s Report - Barb Artim:  

Barb Artim presented the Treasurer's Report. 

No corrections or additions were noted to the Treasurer’s Report. Phyllis Broderick moved to accept 

the Treasurer's Report as submitted. The motion was seconded by Dusty Springer and the motion passed by 

unanimous voice vote. 

 

Training Director’s Report – Phyllis Broadrick:  

Phyllis Broderick presented her Training Director’s Report (see attached).  

  

Membership Report – Debbie Achenzie: 

Debbie Achenzie presented the Membership Report  

Thirty-one members need to return their 2022 renewals. Debbie will contact those members. 

There was one first reading: 

 Marianne Hyatt – Golden Retriever – (Not Present) 

 

Committees:   

 

Newsletter – Jacqui Hartranft & Rita Brian: 

Jacqui Hartranft announced the deadline for the next newsletter is the 25th of January. Everyone is 

pleased with the new look of the newsletter and the fine job being done by Jacqui and Rita. 

 

Nominating Committee – Steve Markowitz: 

 The annual election of the Board of Directors was held. Steve Markowitz cast the one unanimous 

vote for the 2022 Board of Directors in the absence of Terry Papineau.  
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The slate for the 2022 Board of Directors is as follows: 

 

President –     Chuck Achenzie 

Vice President –     Steve Markowitz 
Treasurer –     Barbara Artim 
Recording Secretary –    Linda Eldon 
Corresponding Secretary –  Terry Papineau 
Training Director –    Phyllis Broderick 
 
Board Members:    Debbie Achenzie 

Anna Guglielmo 
Gail James 
Edie Rysdyk 
Joanne Stock  

Awards and Certificates - Judy Lasso  
The deadline for awards closed on December 31st, 2021. The application has been removed from 

the website. 
 

Mat Coordinator - Chris Courduff 

The vacuum cleaners are in good working order and there is an ample supply of vacuum bags. 

 

Publicity - Dusty Springer 

A press release has been published in the East Penn News. It lists classes and contacts. 

We received an invitation to the Allentown Pet Expo but due to COVID it was decided to not attend this 

year. Future Member of the Month newsletter write-ups will include profiles on new members. 

 

Sunshine-Debbie & Chuck Achenzie 

The following cards were sent out in the last month: 

 

• Get well to Irwin Linker. 

 

• Sympathy card to Judy LaBelle on the passing of her husband. 

 

• Sympathy card to Terry Papineau on the passing of her mother. Cards may be sent to Terry at the 

following address: 

 

Terry Papineau 

  2139 Amlisa Road 

  Nazareth, Pa 18064 
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Point Show – Gail James 

 

The show committee will be meeting in February to plan for food, parking, premium, etc. Carol 

McCarthy will be the Chief Steward, Linda Krasley will help with Rally. From Cris all the money prizes and 

large ribbons for High- In Trial and Rally are covered. The obedience ribbons are also covered, we still need 

support for the Rally ribbons and prizes. Karen Belmont is working on the tug toys that we give out to 

qualifiers. 

The date for the Point Show will be May 21st, 2022, at Orchard Hills, Barto, Pa. 

. 
Old Business:  

President Achenzie reminded everyone attending any club training, classes, or meetings to wear a 

mask and maintain social distancing. This includes floor rental and Thursday classes. Phyllis Broderick 

inquired if the club will hold a banquet this year. Several options were discussed. The board will discuss the 

banquet further based on COVID, available venues and how many members will attend. 

 

New Business:  No new business. 

 

The next board meeting will be held on January 23, 2022, at 5:00 p.m. in Macungie Hall. The 

meeting is open to the membership. 

 

The next general meeting will be held on February 9, 2022, at 6:30. 

 

The Staples number is 610-439-2800. 

 

Brags There were no brags.  

 

Adjournment 

 

There being no further business before the general membership, Steve Markowitz moved to 

adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Jacqui Hartranft and the motion passed by unanimous 

voice vote.  

 

President Achenzie adjourned the meeting at 8:05 p.m.  

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Linda Eldon 

Recording Secretary  



 

 

−19− 

  

 

 Allentown Dog Training Club 

Training Director Report  

January 12, 2022 
 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday’s training classes started tonight, January 12th and the classes are well attended. 

Anna’s open and utility classes start tomorrow, Thursday, January 13th. 

Dusty’s Thursday afternoon novice class started Thursday, January 6th. 

Linda will start a Thursday Master rally class Thursday, January 13th, from 3:15 to 4:15 pm. She is 

still holding her Masters rally class Thursday evening. 

Due to the increase in COVID everyone is required to wear masks while inside the building and 

maintain at least a 6ft social distance until further notice. 

The mini beginner and novice seminar scheduled for January 6th was cancelled due to the increase 

in COVID cases. It has been rescheduled for Thursday, March 3rd from 4:30 – 6:30 pm. 

 

 

CONNIE CLEVELAND SEMINAR:  

 

Scheduled for Saturday and Sunday, October 29th and 30th. 

Connie’s contract has been signed. 

Macungie Memorial building has also been reserved. 

Kathy Pugh will take the reservations. 

 

 

     Respectfully submitted, 

       

Phyllis Broderick 


